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August 9, 2006
The Honorable Larry Phillips
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:
Enclosed for the County Council’s review and approval is a supplemental ordinance amending Ordinance 15333 adopting the King County 2006 Annual Budget.  The attached ordinance includes supplemental appropriation and carryover of prior year budget balances to 2006.  The carryover appropriation will increase the Federal Housing and Community Development (FHC&D) expenditure authority $21,910,552 for housing and community development projects funded in years prior to 2006, but not yet completed.  The department annually reviews these balances and carries over appropriation authority for projects that are ongoing and disappropriates projects that do not require additional funding because they are completed.  
The projects underway support the council adopted Consolidated Housing and Community Development Plan for the King County Consortium (comprising the County plus participating suburban cities).  Consistent with the plan, the projects support three major goals:

1. Ensure Decent, Affordable Housing: Examples of affordable housing projects being carried over for completion in 2006 include the Multi-Service Center’s Garden Park Apartments in Federal Way, Vashon Household’s Ernisse Apartments project on Vashon, Shelter America Group’s Lauren Heights project in the Issaquah Highlands; Downtown Action to Save Housing’s Fifth and Williams project in Renton, and the Low Income Housing Institute’s Kenmore Court project.  In addition, many individual homeowners’ housing repair projects are also being carried over into 2006. 
2. End Homelessness: Several Shelter Plus Care grants from the US Department of Housing and Urban Development are being carried over.  These grants enable the county to provide 487 permanent supportive housing units for previously homeless people with disabilities. 
3. Establish and Maintain a Suitable Living Environment and Expand Economic Opportunities for Low and Moderate Income Persons: Examples of community and economic development projects being carried over for completion in 2006 include the Carnation sewer project, the Maple Valley Food Bank construction project, and the Mt. Si Senior Center expansion project. 
The proposal impacting non-CX funds includes:
Federal Housing and Community Development (FHCD) - $21,910,552
The carryover appropriation will increase the budget authority for FHCD to allow active projects funded in prior years to expend their funds.
A detailed fiscal note and financial plan are attached for council review.  

If you have any questions regarding this request, please contact Bob Cowan, Director, Office of Management and Budget, at 206-296-3434.  

I certify that funds are available.

Sincerely, 
Ron Sims

King County Executive
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